
Tano Road Association Board Meeting Minutes 
February 9, 2022, via Zoom 

 
 

Attendance: Michele Barefoot, Steve Barthelme, CB Bowlds, Debbie Dale, Karen 
Freeman, Doris Longhurst, Lorrey Muellenberg, Peggy Samaha, Helen Swinson 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm. 
 
The Board elected Debbie Dale to the Board.  Subsequently, she was elected 
Secretary.  Karen will send out an eblast next week announcing the 2022 slate of 
officers and Michele’s local telephone number and email address. She will ask Winky to 
update the website.  
 
Michele will return to Santa Fe in mid-March.  She is working with Peggy Samaha on 
what to communicate to the community about rodenticides and anticipates that they will 
have that pulled together in March. 
 
Steve Barthelme reported that the Spring Trash Bash will probably be held in mid-April, 
and he will get back with a specific date.   
 
Helen and Peggy reported that the last 2022 reminder mailing for Membership has gone 
out.   
 
Winky van der Hoeven is looking at moving out of the TRA area but has said that she 
can continue with her job (updating the Mail Chimp contacts and updating the website 
as needed) for the foreseeable future.  She and Bernie will stay in Santa Fe.   
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 pm.  The next Board meeting will be held on 
Monday, April 4, 2022, at 3:00 pm, most likely via Zoom. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karen Freeman   


